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Dear Parents & Carers, 
 
Nursery, Primary and ASL schools’ possible closures due to Industrial Action Wednesday 20 and 
Thursday 21 April 2022 
 
I am writing to update you on the next potential dates for industrial action by groups of council staff that will 
have an impact on our schools and nurseries. 
 
Unison and GMB have notified the council of their intention to take strike action on Wednesday 20 and 
Thursday 21 April.  As this will affect many of our Education Services staff, we may be left with no option but 
to close nurseries, primary schools and ASL schools on these dates and wanted to give you time to plan 
alternative arrangements. 
 
However, you will be aware that the strike action planned for last week was called off by the unions ahead of 
strike days, but I felt that I needed to highlight the next round of potential industrial action ahead of the two-
week Spring break as pupils will not be returning to schools until Tuesday 19 April. 
 
Secondary schools will remain open but, in the event of strike action going ahead, there will be restrictions 
on service as follows:  
 

o There will be no breakfast club or mid-morning snack provision 

o School meals will take the form of packed lunch / snacks. Pupils not in receipt of free school 

meals should bring a packed lunch as should pupils with special dietary needs.     

o There will be no after school care provision as all school lets will be cancelled. 

o Escort provision for pupils entitled to transport cannot be guaranteed and parents / carers 

are asked to make alternative arrangements.  

We are also making plans, if the action goes ahead, to support primary school families who are eligible on 
financial grounds for free school meals and we will update the council web pages when this is confirmed. 
 
I will let you know immediately of any news if there is suspension of the industrial action so please visit the 
council’s social media channels for updates and look out for any media reports over the next couple of 
weeks. 
 
Please accept my apologies again for any challenges that these potential school and nursery closures will 
cause you and I hope that by giving you as much notice as possible, you will be able to consider alternative 
arrangements for your child. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
DOUGLAS HUTCHISON 
Executive Director of Education 

 
 
 
 


